

Mr David Rawlings General Manger Kempsey Shire Council PO Box 78 WEST KEMPSEY NSW 2440

Our ref: 11/18733 Your ref: T5-59; GLR:GLR

Dear Mr Rawlings

Planning Proposal PP_2010_KEMPS_003_00 (Baker Drive, Crescent Head) – Gateway Determination Extension

I refer to your request on 17 October 2011 seeking an extension of time to complete the Planning Proposal PP_2010_KEMPS_003_00 to rezone land for residential use at Baker Drive, Crescent Head (draft Amendment No. 59).

It is clear from the information provided with your request that the proposal is unable to be progressed to completion within a satisfactory time frame. I have therefore determined as the delegate of the Minister, in accordance with section 56(7) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979, to discontinue the Planning Proposal PP_2010_KEMPS_003_00.

I encourage you and the proponents to continue the studies and other supporting information required for the rezoning. Once these are sufficiently progressed you can submit a new planning proposal to the Department for a new Gateway Determination.

If you have any questions in relation to this matter, please contact Carlie Boyd of the Department of Planning and Infrastructure's Northern Region office on 02 6641 6610.

Yours sincerely

Tom Gellibrand 22/11/11

Deputy Director General

Plan Making and Urban Renewal